EXHIBIT C10

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

SUBJECT: Repeal of School District Filing Requirements of Personnel Policies Dated
January 2002

DESCRIPTION: This is a repeal of this rule due to changes in legislation and repeal of
Ark. Code Ann. § 6-20-203. Requirements for submitting district personnel policies to
the ADE is no longer required.

PUBLIC COMMENT: The public hearing was held on October 18, 2011. The public
comment period ended on October 21, 2011. No comments were submitted to the
Department. The proposed effective date is tentatively scheduled for thirty (30) days after
review.

CONTROVERSY: This is not expected to be controversial.

" FINANCIAL IMPACT: There is no financial impact.

LEGAL AUTHORIZATION: Arkansas Code Aonotated §6-11-105 (d) gives the
Department general authority to make rules and regulations.
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